Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday 6th September 2021 at 7.30pm 
Present

Stephen Walker (Chairman), Simon Holdsworth (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Liz Walker (Minutes), Louise Woodward, Julian Dickinson, Allen Snow, John Haughan, Jo Davies, Julie Jarman, Julie Northcott, Sue Thatcher, Andy Kingston-Smith, David Greenwood, Steve Burden
Apologies
David Rogers, Andrea Duncan, Emma Ash

1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm in the Church Hall.  Our first face-to face meeting since Lockdown
2. Opening devotions 
Stephen opened the meeting with a reading from Psalm 19 as we think about the Eco Church Bronze award and reflect on God’s creation.  

There was then a short video on the “Living in Love and Faith” (LLF) course – a project which the Church of England have been working on for 3 years.  This is due to be discussed at General Synod next year, but the Church of England would like feedback beforehand.  Therefore, Stephen has invited PCC members undertake this 5-week course.  Please email Stephen if you are interested and what evening would be convenient

Action:  All to email Stephen their interest and preferred evening

This was followed by Prayer and the Lord’s Prayer
3. Notification of AOB 
Julie N – COVID Risk Assessment

David G – Mop Fair

Sue T – Returning to Church
4. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of 5/7/21
The PCC Minutes of Monday 5th July 2021 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
5. Matters arising from the PCC minutes of 5/7/21
· It was questioned about using the names of people other than PCC members in the minutes due to GDPR and confidentiality concerns as these are a public document. Going forward we will give this due attention.
· The organ tuning has now been completed
· A trailer has been provided for the tip-run.  Thanks to all involved in clearing out the loft 

6. Treasurers’ Report
Simon circulated the Budget prior to the meeting.  Again, it looks very healthy.  There were no questions raised from the floor.
Simon reported that Stephen has received an email regarding the Parish Share for next year.  Stephen explained what the Parish Share is. There was no increase last year due to the Diocese setting a ‘stand still budget’. We have been asked to increase by 6%, in line with pre covid years = £85,611

Simon proposed that we agree to pay the Parish Share of £85,611
Proposer:  Simon Holdsworth

2nd:  John Haughan
Vote:  Unanimous
Thanks to Simon and his team for overseeing our finances so efficiently.
7. Fabric report
Sara informed the meeting
· The top balcony has been cleared

· The water heater in the Kitchen has been repaired
· The Key-log has been updated with current keyholders

· The Blue front doors are in the process of being painted
Following a fall on the outside steps, the possibility of installing a handrail was looked into.  However, it was considered that the protruding retainer for the hand rail had also been a cause of trip ups in the past.  Therefore, it was agreed to put-up signage directing people to use the Hall doors and the ramp. Greater diligence in making the Hall entrance available is to be undertaken.
The Churchwardens continue to ensure that the Church is COVID safe

A question was raised regarding a dirty wall in the Hall.  The Churchwardens are aware and it is on their list of to do jobs but it requires more than just wiping down.

The locked bike that prevented us opening the black gates to the churchyard has now been removed by the owner. 
8. Staffing Committee
Louise informed that SW and LB have been working from home during the summer
Stephen requested prayers for HH – for selling her house

Stephen requested prayers for TJC – that it can be staffed, as this is their first week back and we are short of volunteers. Unfortunately, the Fun Day has had to be cancelled and will be rearranged.
9. Safeguarding.
Julie has emailed the PCC regarding on-line safeguarding training.  Each PCC member needs to work out what level of training is required for them
10. GDPR

Jo informed the meeting that Helen has been updating the on-line directory.  Only those who have signed-up to being on the church directory will be given access to the on-line directory.  However, there will be some paper directories available for those unable to connect online.
Jo will arrange for Helen to send PCC members their log-in details.  Once received, please log-in and have “a play”.  Jo would like feedback before it is rolled-out to the rest of the congregation.
Action:  Jo to liaise with Helen to send the directory log-in details to PCC members
11. Eco Church

Andy informed the meeting that he and Stephen have met and agreed to hold a “Green Week” during October – 2 sermons leading up to the Global Summit.
Andy has had a look at the Eco Bronze award on the website and suggests that we may be able to meet the criteria.  Andy suggests that changing the lights to ALL LED, would be beneficial for the Bronze Aware scoring but this would mean that the pendant lights and the balcony strip lights would have to be replaced.  Andy suggests an audit for short-term and long-term goals.
Andy informed that there are only 5 members currently on the Eco Church Committee and that the Eco Workshops had to cease, due to lockdown.  However, it is thought that this can be resumed as part of the Green Week

Stephen asked us to keep the ‘green agenda’ in our Prayers and gave thanks to Andy for the attention and oversight he brings as he leads us forward in this regard.
12. Diary Dates

Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes

· Tewkesbury Boys Brigade who have a presentation ceremony
· I-Sing Pop who are using the OMH until February (3 days a week charged at the charitable daily rate) when they hope to move into new offices at Cotswold Dairy.
13. Correspondence
     None received
14. AOB

Julie N - COVID Risk Assessment – Stephen circulated the risk assessment prior to the meeting and informed that this is a working document.  He and the Churchwardens have met and agreed the plan for September. With no comments or amendments suggested to update the RA, the PCC are happy to accept it as current. 
Sue T – Returning to Church.  Sue informed that she returned to Church for the first-time last week and fed-back that it was difficult for some to leave the Church as people were congregating in the aisles.  It was agreed that the Churchwardens would speak to the welcome team and ask if they would oversee the exit of people, row by row.
A question was raised about capacity.  What would happen if people start returning and there is a lack of space?  Stephen informed that the balcony can be used and additional rows put in the foyer.  It is thought that we would not reach capacity as the children are going straight to their sessions and not coming into Church

Dave G – Mop Fair.  David asked if the Church would be open during the Mop Fair this year.  However, it is not known if the Mop Fair will be going ahead – no decision from the council has been made as yet.  A discussion followed on the degree to which we could provide a covid secure environment if we opened the doors to the public as we have in previous years. Concerns were expressed about numbers of people, food and drink, hygiene of toilets, availability of church volunteers willing to facilitate the event knowing there would be hundreds of visitors (teenagers) not wearing face coverings, flocking to use the toilets etc. Questions were asked about providing something outside the doors of the church on the forecourt. Stephen and the Churchwardens will discuss once the plans for the Mop Fair are known and agree the way forward.
15. The meeting closed at 9.30pm with Prayer thanking God for the Life of our Church
The date of the next SC Meeting 

Monday 11th October 2021
The date of the next PCC Meeting

Monday 1st November 2021 
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